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In the spring of 2022, certificated educators represented by the Sacramento City Teachers 

Association (SCTA) and classified staff represented by the Service Employees International Union 

Local 1021 struck the Sacramento City Unified School District to improve services to students and 

in protest of the massive staff shortages that plagued the District. 

 

As part of that settlement, the parties agreed to a limited contract reopener with negotiations to 

commence “on or before December 1, 2022.”  Both parties agreed that Article 12, Compensation 

would reopen.  Each party then selected one additional article.  SCTA is reopening on Article 17, 

Class Size; the District gave notice that it would be reopening on Article 8, Transfers. 

 

Because of the District’s refusal to honor its agreement to commence reopener negotiations “on or 

before December 1, 2022,” and as a result nearly 2/3 of the school year is already over, SCTA’s 

proposals cover both 2022-23 and 2023-24. 

 

Notably, the bargaining begins with SCUSD in the strongest financial position in its history. 

 

Since the State of California introduced the Local Control Funding Formula (LCFF) in 2012-13, 
SCUSD has run a surplus every school year since then, except for 2017-18.  The SCUSD surpluses 
have been as follows:  2012-13 ($185,000); 2013-14 ($17 million); 2014-15 ($9.9 million); 2015-16 
($28 million surplus) ; 2016-17 ($4.7 million); 2018-19 ($857,000); 2019-20 ($23.5 million), 2020-21 
($19.0 million); 21-22 ($8.7 million, adjusted.)1 
 
According to the District’s most recent (2nd Interim, 2022-23) budget, SCUSD projects ending 2022-
23 with a $39.2 million surplus and  2023-24 with a $24.6 million surplus.  The District ended 2021-
22 with an unrestricted fund surplus of $111 million; and projects a reserved fund surplus of $190.5 
million.  In addition, SCUSD currently has what can be considered a third reserve, a retiree health 
benefits trust that has another $127 million in it.  
 
Since 2018-19, while the District’s LCFF funding has increased significantly, compensation to 
certificated staff has not kept pace, as demonstrated below: 
 

School Year State Increase to 
LCFF 

ATB 
Increases 



2020-21 0% 0% 

2021-22 5.71% 4% 

2022-23 13.26%  

2023-24 8.13%  

 34.06%  



E. Lowered caseloads in Special Education 
F. Establishment of District-wide Community Schools Coordinator position 
G. Establishment of school site Community Schools Specialists position  

 
3. Indemnity Clause:  Because of SCUSD’s repeated refusal to abide by signed, written 

agreements with SCTA, and in order to provide guarantees of its intention to abide by this 

MOU, the District agrees that if it is found to be in violation of this agreement by the 

California Public Employment Relations Board (PERB) or a labor arbitrator as set forth in 

Article 4 of the parties’ collective bargaining agreement, the District shall indemnify SCTA in 

the amount of $250,000 for each infraction.  An arbitrator will also be empowered to award 

additional punitive damages against the District. 


